
Silver Lake Township 

June 4, 2018 

 

 

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a salute to the Flag. 

Minutes from the May meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 

seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved. 

The treasurer’s report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 

seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved. 

No public comment. 

The construction bill from Hohn Construction was reviewed.  The original bid was $78,850.  A few 

changes were made which brought the final bill to the amount of $78,818.00.  Evan Everitt made a 

motion to approve the Hohn Construction invoice in the amount of $78,818.00 from the Act 13 Capital 

Reserve account, Butch DeLousia seconded,  with Francis Fruehan abstaining. Approved 

Francis Fruehan said a form had been received from PSATS for the Pennsylvania Municipalities Pension 

Trust, Minimum Municipal Obligation for 2018.  This form was filed out with the required payroll 

information and was approved on a motion made by Butch DeLousia and seconded by Francis Fruehan 

with Evan Everitt abstaining.   

Evan Everitt would like to purchase a new cinder/salt spreader to replace the existing one that is in very 

bad need of replacing.  A phone quote was received in the amount of $4,661.50 installed from Snake 

Creek Marine.  Francis Fruehan made a motion to authorize Evan Everitt to purchase the Henniker 

cinder/salt spreader from Snake Creek Marine, Butch DeLousia seconded, approved.   

Evan Everitt would like to resurface approximately 7,000 linear feet of pacement on John C McNamara 

from SR 167 to the bottom of the hill just past the township building.  Evan Everitt is working the 

Pennsylvania Municipal Services Representative to put the specs together of the project.  Evan said he 

would like to get the bid advertised before the next meeting if the state can get the bid forms ready.  Bid 

opening date to be determined by the DOT bid packet turnaround.  Evan Everitt made a motion to put 

the paving project out to bid with a bid opening date to be set by the state Butch DeLousia seconded, all 

approved. 

Evan Everitt will be taking the 2008 International truck to Moore’s Garage for their technicians to go 

through the truck and advise of needed repairs.   

Francis Fruehan said police report was not received in time for the meeting.  Both reports will be read at 

the next meeting. 

Assessment Permits – None 

Driveway Permits – None 



Evan Everitt made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Butch DeLousia seconded, all approved. 

As no further business Evan Everitt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Butch DeLousia seconded. 

Sandy Brink     Supervisors Present: 

Secretary     Francis Fruehan  

      Evan Everitt 

      Richard DeLousia 




